
 
 
 

PROCLAMATION  
NATIONAL CORRECTIONAL 

EMPLOYEES WEEK  
 

 
Whereas, in 1984, President Ronald Reagan issued Proclamation 5187, entitled “National 
Correctional Officers Week,” formally recognizing the corrections profession and the dangers 
they face associated with their career, and  
  
Whereas, correctional employees play an instrumental role in the safety and security of their 
community by providing supervision while also advancing programs and services aimed at 
rehabilitation, reentry, and the reduction of reoffending, and  
  
Whereas, our correctional employees are well-trained professionals who regularly face 
challenging situations, but remain dedicated to providing safe, humane, and equitable care to all 
under their care, and  
   
Whereas, the sacrifices of correctional employees and their families often go unnoticed, yet their 
contributions to the community are invaluable. 
  
Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved, that I, Mayor Doug Primmer, declare the week of May 4th - 10th 
2025, to be National Correctional Employees Week in Hermiston, and invite the community to 
join in sharing our appreciation and gratitude to these dedicated public servants who work 
tirelessly to keep our community safe. 
 
 
 
 

SIGNED this 28th day of April, 2025 
 
________________________________ 
Doug Primmer, Mayor 


